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Watlington Parish Council

Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE WATLINGTON PAVILION AND SPORTS FIELD COMMITTEE HELD ON THURSDAY 6TH MAY 2021 AT 7PM 

Parish Council members: 


Matt Reid, Alex Basden
Football Club representatives:

Keith Woolfson (Vice-Chairman), Pippa Tolfts (From 7.30pm)
Cricket Club representatives

Owen Lewis, 
Officer:




Kristina Tynan
      Keith Woolfson chaired the meeting.

16/21
Apologies for absence

Roger Beattie, Neil Boddington. 
17/21
Chairman’s remarks


It was noted that Nicky Smallbone has resigned from the Parish Council. KW thanked NS for chairing this 
committee for a number of years and said that she had been a big help with the refurbishment of the 
pavilion hall. He thanked her for all her efforts over the years.
18/21
To approve the Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 22/2/2021 which were received by Council on the 9/3/2021


One change was agreed to Minute 09/21, Bar Refurbishment, to change wording to ‘the fittings will take two weeks to be installed’


Resolved: That with the change agreed above, the minutes of the meeting held on 22/2/2021 be agreed as a correct record and that they be signed by the Chairman at an appropriate time.
19/21
Declaration of Interests

There were none notified.
20/21
Matters arising
21/21
Update on Actions

1. Extra CCTV Cameras – KT to send latest quote to Members. It was noted that the wish is to have the cameras added to the current circuit and screen. Once clarification has been made, we can get these ordered. The footage and data need to be stored in a locked room.

2. Loft Space Clearance- OL says he has cleared out unwanted cricket items but will check what is still up there so removal can be organised.

3. Main Door Shutter – Has the light been re-installed – KT to check with Neil Campbell

4. Field and Pavilion Signage – OL/KW need to finalise these and suggest sizing of them. This information 
will be sent to the Operations Committee.

5. Waste Management: Contracts, bin and bin store- The bin collections seem to be working well. The glass 
and recyclables are collected every two weeks and the general waste every four weeks. KT reported that 
they are on different cycles due to the size of vehicles needed. OL and KW will discuss options of having the 
bins in a different location and possibility of a bin store.

6. New Infrastructure – standalone building, outside toilets, extra storages etc, pavilion extension – If any 
update- OL

Some projects are on the WPC Major Projects CIL list.  KT thought that the storage and outside toilets are a 
separate issue from the youth club stand alone building but all views need to be considered. KT will 
speak with Richard Dorney-Savage or Roger Beattie on this issue. OL and KW will need to discuss this further.

7. Bar Area – OL said that the refurbishment should be completed by the 17th May 2021.

8. Roof Area – Replacement of Hips/Gutters etc – KT to check with Bob West

9. Pothole in Car Park – RB and our Caretaker will fill this in with other items that need tarmac as it will need 
to all be used up quickly.  There are other smaller potholes to be looked at there at same time.

10. Youth Club Items on Tables in Main Hall – KT to ask Gill Cottle to identify items for keeping and not 
keeping ASAP.  Items can be stored safely in football container as an interim short/term measure until Youth 
Club has suitable space for it

22/21
Reports from Sports Clubs 

1. Football – KW said that football is still going on. The First Team are in a cup competition that could go until the end of May and the Veterans will also be playing till the end of May. All squads are full, but more players are wanting to join. The Soccer School has twenty children. KW reported that he had one working party of about 6 players cleaning up the ground by picking up various debris and he hoped to do another one of these in due course.

2. Cricket – OL reported that there have been two matches to date, one an interclub and one a preseason friendly. The Bar is not open at present and neither are the changing rooms. The toilets are open during matches. Junior Cricket start tomorrow (7/5/2021). The Cricket Club will have a one-way system in place for entering the sports field area. There are three Covid Officers in place.
3. Sports Club -There has been a meeting. It was noted that Susie Ingram is stepping down as Treasurer.
23/21
Budget/Financial Issues

1. Budget for 2021/2022 – No information was sent out as we only had a month’s data.

2. Bar Accounts – Received for 2019/20. KW said that Sports Club had asked if this was a legal requirement. 
KT said that as the building is owned by the Parish Council, they have a duty to make sure that no money 
laundering is being done. It was unclear if this is a legal requirement and KT will have a look into this.

However, it was noted that this information is given out at the Annual Meeting, so it is in the public domain. 
KW to speak to the Sports Club.


3. Covid Grant Expenditure – It was noted that this money can only be spent on the Pavilion.

4. Letter from the Valuation Office to the Sports Club – KT said she had received this but is not sure how it 
got to the office as it has the Pavilion address and postcode on it (The pavilion does not have a letterbox to 
which it could have been delivered). The Sports Club have spoken to the VO and it seems that the owner 
should be filling this in so this letter should have been sent to WPC. KT will contact them to clarify the 
situation.


It was noted that there is a deadline of 17/5/2021 after which a £100 fine can be issued. This needs to be 
resolved ASAP.

24/21
Issues for discussion

1. Covid 19 Measures and Pavilion Re-opening – Risk Assessments and Safety Measures will be put in place.

It was noted that Cricket and Football have their own risk assessments. All hirers will need to send in a risk 
assessment to the Parish Council. It was noted that there is a fabric sale on the 17th and 18th May. KT 
reported that circle dancing is to resume but still needs to hear from other groups.


2   Maintenance issues
    
a) Boiler – It was noted that there had been a power cut which turned the boilers off when the flood damage 
happened. However, as the building was not in use, we were unaware of this immediately. It was suggested 
that we investigate having some sort of alert message. AB will look into this and KW will send him details of 
our electricity provider. He was also asked to look into having a HIVE.

3) Stewardship Agreement –agreements have been sent to the Clubs for signing. KW has suggested a 
number of changes. 

Resolved: That we have a special meeting to discuss this and Field access/ownership/rights. Steve 
Bolingbroke has produced a three-year spreadsheet of what money is spent on and this will also be 
discussed at this meeting.


KT to send out some dates for this.
25/10
Sports Field issues 

a) Field access/ownership/rights – This was discussed above.

b) Rabbit Issues -OL said this is a real issue before every match 2 wheelbarrow of soil have to be used to fill 
in the rabbit holes and this problem has worsened. It was agreed to get advice/quotation about rabbit 
fencing or other solutions. There are some specialist companies and KT will get in contact.

c) Dog Issues – OL said that the main issue is owners throwing sticks onto the pitches for their dogs and 
people walking across the pitches and the main square. It is hoped that the new signs will encourage people 
to only walk around the perimeter of the field.
26/21
Health and safety issues

a) Football Flood Lights – KW said he had concerns since one fell down last winter. It was agreed that there 
must be a company that can check these. KT will have a look but in the first instance it was agreed to ask 
Andy Mountford to check these to see if any are rotten by using a moisture meter. KT to organise this and 
KW to be present. It was thought it may be worth checking with our Insurers.

b) Legionella Check – KW has been putting on the showers and taps monthly since the last check. KT will 
send guidance notes on this to KW in the first instance.


c) H&S check list – MR will produce one.

27/21
General Issues

a) New Fridge for Kitchen – NS had sourced one and KT to find out which one needs to be ordered. Needs to 
be tall for good capacity - to liaise with OL/KW before ordering.

b) PAT Testing – The annual testing has been done. The Bar Area was also tested.
28/21
Correspondence


1. IHS Systems – compressor unit for sewerage plan – attached – They are waiting for a new part. KT will 
continue to chase this.
29/21
Date/ Issues for Next Meeting – KT will send out dates for the special meeting will be sent out along with 
dates for the next meeting.
31/21
Any Other Business

Car Park Line Painting – KW has painted these out and said it makes a huge difference to how people park. 
He will be asking Operations if these could be permanently marked.
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.30PM
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